
 

Dear Constituent,  

Below please find my latest Resource Roundup message, containing information about 
helpful programs, services, and opportunities from New York State government and 
other entities serving Assembly District 95. If you know of anything that should be 
included in a message like this, please feel free to send it to 
district95@nyassembly.gov. 

Mobile Office Hours Date Change 

In anticipation of high traffic on the roads and low traffic at the library due to Monday’s 
eclipse, we have moved the mobile office hours session originally scheduled for today 
to next Monday, April 15. It will still take place at the same time (1-4 PM) and location 
(the Butterfield Library, 10 Morris Avenue, Cold Spring). Mobile Office Hours Date 
Change 

In anticipation of high traffic on the roads and low traffic at the library due to Monday’s 
eclipse, we have moved the mobile office hours session originally scheduled for today 
to next Monday, April 15. It will still take place at the same time (1-4 PM) and location 
(the Butterfield Library, 10 Morris Avenue, Cold Spring).  

New York State Eclipse Resource  

If you are planning to check out the eclipse, visit iloveny.com/eclipse for tips on the best 
locations and guidance on how to enjoy the eclipse safely. 

Sincerely,  

Assemblywoman Dana Levenberg 

 
HEAP Extended Through April 12 

mailto:district95@nyassembly.gov
http://iloveny.com/eclipse


 

There is still time to apply for the second round of the Home Energy Assistance 
Program (HEAP) - applications will be accepted through next Friday, April 12. New 
Yorkers who have used up their regular and first emergency benefits may apply. HEAP, 
which is overseen by the Office of Temporary Disability Assistance, is federally funded 
and can help eligible New Yorkers heat and cool their homes. Learn more and apply for 
HEAP at https://otda.ny.gov/programs/heap/. 

IRS Free File 

https://otda.ny.gov/programs/heap/


 

 

If you are still completing your taxes, be sure to look into IRS Free File. The IRS Free 
File Program is a public-private partnership between the IRS and many tax preparation 
and filing software industry companies who provide their online tax preparation and 
filing for free. It provides two ways for taxpayers to prepare and file their federal income 
tax online for free: 

• Guided Tax Software provides free online tax preparation and filing at an IRS 
partner site. Our partners deliver this service at no cost to qualifying taxpayers. 
Taxpayers whose adjusted gross income (AGI) is $79,000 or less qualify for a 
free federal tax return. 

• Free File Fillable Forms are electronic federal tax forms, equivalent to a paper 
1040 form. You should know how to prepare your own tax return using form 
instructions and IRS publications if needed. It provides a free option to taxpayers 
whose AGI is greater than $79,000. 

Click here to learn more about Free File and start filing. 

Affordable Housing Opportunity in Croton 

https://www.irs.gov/e-file-providers/definition-of-adjusted-gross-income
https://www.irs.gov/e-file-providers/definition-of-adjusted-gross-income
https://www.irs.gov/filing/free-file-do-your-federal-taxes-for-free


 

NYMTC Public Forums 



This month, the New York Metropolitan Transportation Council (NYMTC) is holding a 
series of online public forums where you can share your insights on critical 
transportation issues, needs, and opportunities in the areas of freight, active 
transportation, and accessibility services with regional transportation experts. 
Information shared during these 90-minute interactive virtual forums will be collected 
and used in the update of Moving Forward 2055, the next Regional Transportation Plan 
for New York City, Long Island, and Lower Hudson Valley. The topics, dates, and 
meeting links are listed below. Visit NYMTC’s movingforward2055.org for updates and 
to learn more. 

Moving Freight - NYMTC Regional Freight Forum: A conversation with regional 
experts and participants on how trends in manufacturing, cargo delivery, and consumer 
behavior could impact the region's transportation system and change personal and 
business transportation needs. Click to join: Tuesday, April 9, 2024 at 3:00–4:30 PM or 
7:00–8:30 PM. 

Moving Actively - NYMTC Regional Active Transportation Forum: A conversation 
with regional experts and participants on active transportation (biking, walking, or 
rolling) trends, priority projects, and gaps in safe connections for all users. Click to join: 
Tuesday, April 16, 2024 at 3:00–4:30 PM or 7:00–8:30 PM. 
 
Moving Accessibly - NYMTC Regional Human Services Transportation Forum: A 
conversation with regional experts and participants on mobility needs for human 
services transportation, healthcare transportation access, and transportation for seniors 
and individuals with disabilities. Click to join: Tuesday, April 30, 2024 at 3:00–4:30 PM 
or 7:00–8:30 PM. 

Railroad Accessibility Survey 

The Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) is seeking feedback from residents on 
their priorities as it works to increase the accessibility of its system. Click here to take 
the MTA Spring 2024 Railroad Accessibility Survey. The feedback gathered will inform 
how MTA programs and initiatives can be improved for its ridership.  

Participate in the Westchester County Community Needs Assessment 

The Westchester County Department of Planning is asking for the public’s help in 
crafting its Consolidated Plan, a five-year plan to assess affordable housing needs and 
development goals. Once completed, the plan helps to inform the U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) on how federal funding should be allocated 
through the Community Development Block Grant program, the HOME Investment 
Partnerships program, and Emergency Solutions Grants programs over the next five 
years.  
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To ensure the success of the County’s next Consolidated Plan, the Planning 
Department is asking for community feedback from residents, business owners, 
nonprofits and public housing authorities through online surveys. Click here to 
participate as a resident and here to participate as a different type of stakeholder.  

Help Westchester Help Seniors 

You are invited to participate in a survey, “Live Well & Age Well: The Planning 
Ambassadors for Aging Program” to let Westchester County know about your housing, 
transportation, health, and general well-being needs. The survey is being conducted by 
the Westchester County Department of Senior Programs and Services, Westchester 
Public/Private Partnership for Aging Services, and Fordham University Graduate School 
of Social Service's Ravazzin Center as part of the larger initiative focused on aging 
policy. Click here to learn more and complete the survey. 

Upcoming Job Fairs 

Westchester County Parks Job Fair - Saturday, April 13, 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. at 
Muscoot Farm, Katonah. 

Attendees can apply on the spot to the numerous positions in the Westchester County 
Parks Department including Naturalists/Educators, Nature Camp Counselors, 
Lifeguards, and Recreation Attendants. Locations span the entire Westchester County 
Parks system at our 50+ facilities. Job descriptions are available here. 
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https://www.eventbrite.com/e/untapped-solutions-and-westchester-county-job-fair-tickets-687430070847


 



 

Women's Health Awareness Fair 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeZV0K8JAL7o4qMSXRF6K6R08uCD5wgo2EzbxpVsOgB7Q3Xog/viewform?pli=1


 

On Friday, April 19th at 10am, there will be a Women’s Health Awareness Fair at 
SUNY Westchester’s Student Center Events Room. The fair is being hosted by NYP 
Westchester/Columbia University Irving Medical Center, SUNY Westchester Community 
College, Westchester Jewish Community Services (WJCS) and Livable Communities. 
Attendees will have access to expert clinicians from Columbia and health resources 
along with free refreshments. Click here to register for the fair. 

Free Access to State Parks and More for Veterans and Gold Star 
Families 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=BKeBSaP2wEqJwqOBI1Sj_ypHJpF6nZFCpVmNuQAhgrRUMEwxR0xRVkQyQlNKVkM1VlA4WURITkEzQy4u&web=1&wdLOR=cD6B595A0-672D-4143-BDBF-75A4DCE70D9F
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=BKeBSaP2wEqJwqOBI1Sj_ypHJpF6nZFCpVmNuQAhgrRUMEwxR0xRVkQyQlNKVkM1VlA4WURITkEzQy4u&web=1&wdLOR=cD6B595A0-672D-4143-BDBF-75A4DCE70D9F


 

Veterans and Gold Star Families should always be recognized and honored for the 
incredible sacrifices they’ve made for our country. A new law in effect as of April 1 gives 
them free lifetime access to state parks, historic sites and recreational facilities in New 
York State (Ch. 616 of 2023). Click here to learn more about eligibility requirements and 
apply for the Lifetime Liberty Pass.  

Learn More About Community Solar 

New York State is the top community solar market in the country! If you are unable to 
install your own solar panels at home for whatever reason, consider enrolling in 
community solar. Community solar is a solar farm that generates electricity to be shared 
by members in a community, and participation can reduce your electric bills in some 
cases. Click here to learn more and find a community solar project.  

https://parks.ny.gov/admission/lifetime-liberty-pass.aspx
https://parks.ny.gov/admission/lifetime-liberty-pass.aspx
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https://www.nyserda.ny.gov/All-Programs/NY-Sun/Solar-for-Your-Home/Community-Solar/Community-Solar-Map


Community Solar Opportunity with Sustainable Westchester 

 

Free Energy Consultations from Sustainable Putnam 

Philipstown residents: click here to schedule a free energy consultation with a local 
expert from Sustainable Putnam. Learn more about changes you can make to make 
your home more energy efficient, which can help you lower your costs and increase the 
comfort of your home.  

ConnectALL Broadband Challenge 

https://calendly.com/sustainableputnam/vitual-consultation?month=2024-04
https://calendly.com/sustainableputnam/vitual-consultation?month=2024-04


Does your internet service meet your needs? Help New York State make smart 
investments in internet infrastructure. Submit public comment on your internet 
conditions and share this link broadly: https://register.broadband.ny.gov/ 

Students: File Your FAFSA Today! 

 

Did you know that last year, NY high school students left over $200 million in federal aid 
unclaimed by not filling out the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA)? The 
FAFSA is free, and opens the door to federal and state aid and other scholarships. 
However, this spring FAFSA completion rates are down more than 30% compared to 
this time last year. April 15-19 has been designated FAFSA completion week and there 
will be events around the state. Make sure that students in your life know about filling 
out the FAFSA application. Students and families who need help can go to 
https://www.hesc.ny.gov/fafsaready for events and support services near you. 

 

https://register.broadband.ny.gov/
https://www.hesc.ny.gov/fafsaready

